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Broomehill Primary School Monster Auction and Market 

Day.  

 

To be held at the Broomehill Primary School on 2 April 

2016.  

 

Start 11am with auction to start 1pm  
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Gazebo opposite Tambellup Deli, Norrish St 

Sunday 17 April, 8.30—10.30am 

Tambellup 

BROOMEHILL 
ANZAC Day Service 25th April  

commencing at 6.45am at the  
Broomehill War Memorial in front of 
the Shire Office, followed by a cooked 

breakfast. 
Presented by the Broomehill Historical 
Society with assistance from the Shire 

of Broomehill-Tambellup 

 

TAMBELLUP 
ANZAC Day Service 25th April  

commencing at 10am at the Tambellup 
War Memorial, followed by morning 
tea provided by the Tambellup CWA, 

at the CWA rooms. 
Presented by the Tambellup Lions 

Club with assistance from the Shire of 
Broomehill-Tambellup 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21st April 2016 commencing at 4.00pm 
in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all    
Council meetings.   

 

WORKS 

The recent rain has been a bonus for the ovals, parks 
and gardens in the townsites, albeit with an influx of 
weeds which the parks and gardens team are working 
to get on top of. Townsite weed spraying has been 
completed in recent weeks, and gardens around the 
war memorials are being tidied up ready for Anzac 
Day. 

The Tambellup oval has been vertimowed, resulting 
in a huge amount of thatch being removed.  Both 
ovals have recently been fertilised, and the     
Broomehill oval will be vertimowed in the next few 
weeks now the cricket season has finished.  Works to 
correct      drainage issues on the Broomehill oval will 
also    commence shortly. 

A harvest and vehicle movement ban imposed in 
March caused significant issues with the timing of 
sealing works on South Pallinup Rd and Gnowangerup 
Rd.  Sealing of patches on Toolbrunup Rd was       
completed before the ban was imposed, however the 
remaining works have had to be rescheduled.   

A full construction program has required the use of all 
graders, limiting the amount of maintenance grading 
completed in the past few weeks. The maintenance 
graders are now back on schedule, working in the 
south east part of the Shire. 

Reinstatement of flood damaged roads will           
commence in May following the awarding of the    
tender.  

DID YOU KNOW…………… 

That it is illegal to sell a cat unless it is microchipped 
and sterilised?  The Cat Act 2011 was introduced to 
provide for the control and management of cats, and 
to promote and encourage responsible ownership of 
cats.  Use of social media to advertise cats for sale 
does not abrogate your responsibilities as a cat    
owner.  For more information please contact the 
Shire. 

SUSPENSION OF THE RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

Due to seasonal rainfall the Shire of Broomehill    
Tambellup herby advises its intentions under the   
provision of Section 18 of the Bush Fires Act 1954 to 
suspend the Restricted Burning Period as of the 4th 
April 2016.   

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS/ROAD 
CLOSURES 

Council offers a service to residents whereby you can 
receive notification of harvest bans and road closures 
by SMS.  Do you need to update your contact       
numbers?  Please contact Kim at the Shire on 9825 
3555. 

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE 

Following extensive consideration by Council and the 
Tambellup Sports Pavilion Advisory Committee, we 
are pleased to advise that Council has endorsed the 
design for the new Pavilion and bowling green.  It is 
considered the design meets the requirements of 
sporting and community groups as determined 
through public consultation conducted over the past 
couple of years, and will provide an excellent venue 
for a wide range of community events and private 
functions.  We would like to thank the Committee – 
Beth Schlueter, Jane Cunningham, Ray Squibb, Martin 
Sadler, Nick Lockyer and Peter Bradshaw – for their 
time and input to the project so far.  We would also 
like to thank all community members who              
contributed their comments during the consultation 
periods.  The full plans will be available to view at the 
Shire office in Tambellup in the near future. 

Now that the design has been endorsed, the           
architects will finalise the project specifications and 
tender documents, ready for the tender to be         
advertised and awarded by mid May.  Demolition and 
construction will commence before the end of June. 

The next stage for the Committee is to develop the 
framework for the management of the new facility.  It 
is intended that the facility will be managed by a new 
Management Committee and it is hoped that both 
the framework and Management Committee will be 
in place well before the facility is completed to enable 
a seamless transition.   

We look forward to providing updates as the          
construction progresses. 

**Sports Pavilion Designs— 

Page 5** 
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1. Proposed Pavilion—above 2. Proposed Pavilion and Bowling Green—below 
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Tambellup Golf Club 
 

- Busy Bee - 

Come along and help spruce up the course and club house ready for the 2016 season 

Busy Bee—Sunday 3rd April from 9.00am 

Many hands make light work! 

 

 

 

- Opening Day - 

Golfers and Non-Golfers are invited to play in the 

Tambellup Opening Day Bendigo Bank Trophy 

on 16 April 2016 

Three person Ambrose competition—teams will be made on the day 

Names to be in by 12 noon 

Sausage sizzle available from 11.30am onwards $5.00/head 

See you there! 
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Players Wanted 
 

For the Broomehill Hockey Club 

2016 Season 
 

We are looking for players for our 

Minkey, Junior, Ladies and Mens 

teams for the coming season. 
 

To register please contact  

Janet Lucas 0405632857 

or 

Anne Guazzelli 98 2451 309 
 

You can also visit our facebook 

page to keep up with our club 
 

Club Motto: HAVE FUN!!! 

 

Volunteers needed to teach students in Year 3-6, 

some "Life Skills" 

 

Students would like to learn: 

Photography  Origami 

Cooking  Knitting 

Mosaic  First aid 

Woodwork  Sewing 

Jewelry making 

 

The sessions will be held in the second half of 

Term 2, end of May -June. 

 

If you would like to be involved in teaching  

students in small groups,  

please contact the school on 98241250 or email 

Michelle Holmes-  

Michelle.Holmes@education.wa.edu.au 

Life Skills 

Volunteers 

Needed! 

 

mailto:Michelle.Holmes@education.wa.edu.au
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Fruit and Vegetable Mixed Boxes 
Delivery Thurs 14, 28 April 

Tambellup—Jewelpani car park 10.00AM 

Broomehill—BH Primary School 10.45AM 
Order via: 0417 438 806 

www.lysterorchards.com.au 

By Monday 5pm 

 

Fish and Chips 
Tambellup Bowling Club 

15 April 

From 6pm 

Tambellup Golf Club 
Invites all keen golfers (new and not so new!) to a 

Professional Coaching Clinic 

with experienced Coach Donna 

Crouch 

on Sunday 1 May 2016 from 9.00am to 

3.00pm 

The clinic will cover all aspects of the game 

Limited places available! 

 

If sufficient interest, a session for Juniors (4-14 years) 

will be held from 9-9.45am 

The cost is $15.00 for the day—$10 for Juniors 

including lunch, morning and afternoon tea 

Please RSVP by Friday 15 April 2016 

 

For more information please contact 

Kay O‟Neill : 0409 762 212 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

10th April 9.30am 
24th April 9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 13 April 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday April 28 at 

9:30am in the Museum office. Community members are 
most welcome to come and join us help preserve our  
history. Membership fees are adults $5.00 each and  

children under 18 years of age are free.  
 

Broomehill Country Women’s 
Association of W.A. 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday April 28 at 
10:30am in the Museum office. Everyone is welcome to 

join our little gathering. Please bring along a photo for you 
when you were a baby. Inquiries contact Carole 

0488944416 or Margaret 98214861. 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
16 April 2016, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 
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Save the date!! 
Daffodil Night 2016 

Friday August 26  
Tambellup Town Hall 

This year’s theme WACKY WIGS 
More information soon 

Contact Carolyn  
 0427251314  

or Jo   
0427509958  

The more we do things in the      

community for our own mental 

h e a l t h ,  t h e  s t r o n g e r  t h e               

community becomes. The stronger 

the     community we live in, the    

better for our  mental health.         
 

Volunteering can give people a purpose in life– which 

is a great contributor to one’s mental health. 

Helping out at the school canteen, or the footy club, 

or through Lions or Rotary, or   visiting someone who 

is housebound, not only makes for a stronger         

community but is also good for your mental health.  

Act-Belong-Commit www.actbelongcommit.org.au 

TAMBELLUP COMMUNITY  

CROPPING 2016  
The Tambellup Community Cropping Group had a successful harvest 

in 2015 and we are looking to do it all again this year! We again are 

able to share crop south of town under a similar arrangement to last 

year. We plan to seed barley, again onto a pasture paddock. Now we 

need donations of seed, Ag chemicals, fertiliser and machinery to  

arrange the seeding operation.  
 

Monetary donations can also be made to our account at Tambellup  

Landmark for the purchase of ag chemicals. If you would like to help 

out with this year’s community crop, please contact myself Nick    

Lockyer 0429 104 129 or Stuart Witham 0428 919 527. 
 

Absolutely everything for the 2015 Community Crop was donated! A 

huge thank you to all that contributed - your donations helped the 

Community Cropping Group make around $60,000. All profits will go 

towards the new sporting complex and helping the community. 

Public Notices  
SUSPENSION OF THE RE-

STRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

 

Due to seasonal rainfall the Shire of 

Broomehill Tambellup herby advises its 

intentions under the provision of  

Section 18 of the Bush Fires Act 1954 to 

suspend the Restricted Burning Period 

as of the 4th April 2016.   

DID YOU KNOW…………… 

That it is illegal to sell a cat unless it is  

microchipped and sterilised?   

The Cat Act 2011 was introduced to provide for the 

control and management of cats, and to promote and 

encourage responsible  

ownership of cats.   

Use of social media to  

advertise cats for sale does not 

abrogate your responsibilities 

as a cat owner.  For more  

information please contact the 

Shire. 

wlmailhtml:%7b0CE5FCF7-4B1D-4895-B047-3E4F6BBC96F8%7dmid:/00000025/www.actbelongcommit.org.au
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TAMBELLUP BOWLING CLUB 
The Tambellup Invitation Classic two day bowls  
carnival was held on 22 & 23 March. There were 

18 teams playing. 
Unfortunately the weather did not play ball and 

the second day was a wash out. 
The winners were declared on the results of the 

first day. 
Pictured here with vice president Geoff Marsh 
and club captain Martin Sadler is the winning 

team of Grantley Smith, Wally O'Halloran, Steve 
O'Neill (skipper), and Mick Sim 

Winton Nazarri was made a Life Member 

of the Tambellup Cricket Club on  

Sunday 19th March at the Club's wind up 

lunch. 

Pictured with Winton are John Durack, 

Dave Herbert, Mark Durack, Norm  

Herbert and Peter Sheridan 

congratulations 

 

 

Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Maintenance Grading Map 
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DID  YOU  KNOW . . . 
“Never do for a child something he is capable of  

doing himself.”                           Elizabeth Hainstock 

 

     DEVELOPING  RESILIENCY  AND  INDEPENDNCE  IN OUR  CHILDREN 

     As adults we don’t like to see our children struggle with a task 

 or activity.   

     We will often do it for them or step in and help without giving 

 them time to have-a-go by themselves. 

     Children learn by having–a-go, making mistakes and practising.  

We did not learn to walk, talk or read on our first attempt and  

neither will your little one.  

     Give them time to experiment, practise and develop their  

confidence.  

     They will succeed and in the process learn valuable lessons.  

They will learn  

 

  

 

 
 

 

 
       

     If your little one is struggling with an activity break it down  

into manageable steps to make it easier. 

     Encourage but don’t take over and do it for them. 

     Praise all attempts. 

TAMBELLUP SUB CENTRE 

St john ambulance 

First Aid Kits 
 Large Leisure First Aid Kit   $60 

 Medium Leisure First Aid Kit  $40 

 Small Leisure First Aid Kit    $15 

 Snake bite and sting Kit    $12 

Talk to Beth at the Tambellup Post Cafe about ordering yours today! 

**Membership— Single $50, Family $83** 

 

 Persistence 

 Confidence 

 Resilience 

 Independence 

 Problem solving skills 

 Determination 

 and the joy of succeeding! 
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WINTER SPORTS ARE NEARLY HERE AGAIN – ARE YOUR CHILDREN ELIGIBLE 

FOR KIDSPORT FUNDING?? 

KidSport enables eligible Western Australian children aged 5-18 years to participate in community 

sport and recreation by offering them financial assistance towards club fees.  The fees go directly from 

the local government to the registered KidSport clubs participating in the program. 

 

Are your kids eligible?? 

 Applicant must be aged 5-18 years. 

 Applicant must have a Health Care Card or Pension Concession Card.    

Applicant primary place of residence must be in the local government area they are applying to. 

What else? 

 Funding will cover the cost of fees to join the nominated registered sport or recreation club (this 

may include other related costs as identified by the club). 

 Maximum of up to $200 per child per calendar year. 

 Fees are only for the nominated registered season. 

 No retrospective fees will be paid. 

No limitation to number of applications per family as long as criteria is met. 

 

Applications can be obtained from the Shire Administration offices in Broomehill and Tambellup, or 

alternatively visit the Department of Sport and Recreation website www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport and 

follow the links to download an application. 
 

For more information please contact Marni or Pam at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

Collector wanting to buy 

OLD POSTCARDS,  

NEWSPAPERS OR  

MAGAZINES 
Up till 1960’s 

Cash paid 

Phone 9535 2671 

Mobile 0407 986 579 

FOR SALE 
Westinghouse Aurora Matching 

300L Freezer (Not Frost Fee) 

and 140L Fridge 

Will sell as a pair or individually 

$175 Each Negotiable 
 

P:  9825 8286 

M:  0428 441 971 

file:///C:/Users/Kristy/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/IE/EZIM18ZJ/www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport
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BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works 

 

Servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and Surrounds for 9+ yrs 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 
House, Shed & Silo Pads 

 Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels 

 Trenching, Pipe Laying, Trench Backfills  

 Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups,  

Sheep Yard Cleanouts, Slashing 

Spoil and Waste Removal 

  12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, 

Urban & Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging 
( happy to do part fencing – the tricky bits ?) 

 Landscaping & Contouring 

Driveways, Footpaths, Parking and Turnaround areas 

Shallow Ripping for tree planting (hobby farm/small lots) 

Roaded Water Catchment maintenance 

Any Size Job 

All Work Guaranteed  
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BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works 
PT100G Terex Skid Steer Loader 

 

PT50 Terex Skid Steer Loader 
 

Fiat Allis 65B (light) Grader 
 

6 X 4 Tipper 
 

7000 l. Watercart (domestic use only) 
 

Light Twin Drum Roller 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

“WEED FREE” 
 

GP Sand, Brickies/Plaster’s Sand   
 

Gravel, Garden Soils - Delivered 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Specialising in servicing small/hobby farms 

 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 

 
Qualified in: Horticulture (turf management, soil I.D & health) 

 Conservation Land Management  

(farm planning, surface water management, perennial pastures) 

 

Master Tree Grower (site selection, growing, management, silverculture).  

 

Ticketed: Blue Card, Skid Steer, Backhoe, Loader and Chainsaw 
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ONLY WORKING SMOKE ALARMS SAVE LIVES 
Department of Fire Emergency Services and volunteer fire fighters are urging you to ―Change your  

smoke alarm battery‖ on the 1
st
 April as only working smoke alarms save lives.  

 

Research shows that WA is below average when it comes to home fire safety compliance rates with only two per 
cent of people testing their smoke alarms often enough.  
 

As we move into the winter months, the increased use of heaters and other electrical equipment means house 
fires are far more likely. Smoke alarms provide an essential early warning, giving you time to evacuate safely – 
but only if they work. We recommend using long-lasting 9V alkaline batteries and regularly testing alarms are 
working to ensure year-round protection. 
 
DFES RECOMMENDS YOU: 

 Test your smoke alarm (by pressing the ‗test‘ button) once per month to ensure the battery and the 
alarm sounder are operating and clean with a vacuum cleaner annually to remove particles that will  
affect smoke alarm performance 

 Replace the battery annually with a long-lasting 9V alkaline battery  

 Install smoke alarms in positions that will wake all occupants in the home and give them time to     
evacuate.  For example, installing the alarms outside each sleeping area, with additional smoke alarms 
installed inside bedrooms where doors are closed at night and along evacuation routes if bedrooms are 
located upstairs. 

 Mains powered (hard wired) smoke alarms that may require replacing need to be done by a licensed 
electrician. The Department of Fire and Emergency Services recommends replacing your smoke alarm 
with a photoelectric smoke alarm, designed with superior technology in providing early warning in a  
residential house fire. 

 Have a practiced home escape plan. 
 

For more information on Smoke Alarms, Batteries and Home Escape Plans visit the DFES website at 
www.dfes.wa.gov.au 
 

For other inquiries call the Shires Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce on 0417 071 567  

 

CHIMNEY / FLUE FIRES 
Keeping chimneys clean is the key step in preventing chimney fires. If you don't use your fireplace very often, or 
you just moved house, you might not know whether your chimney is clean or not. Ash soot and combustion  

residue can build up on the inside of a chimney flue and if not physically removed regularly can ignite causing a 
fire.   

How often you need to clean your chimney depends a great deal, including on how much you use it and the kinds 
of fires you build and the type of wood you use. 

As a rule of thumb, it's a good idea to have chimneys cleaned at least once a year  

A roaring sound—some people describe it as sounding like a freight train or a low-flying airplane—is typically the 
first indication of a chimney fire. If you hear this sound, and it's growing louder, you have every reason to believe 
there's a fire raging in your chimney. 

Clouds of black smoke and sparks pouring out the top of your chimney are other indications of a chimney fire.  

If you see or hear any of this, here's what to do: 

1. Call 000 and ask for Fire brigade assistance.   

2. Get everyone out of the house. 

3. Close the air inlet controls to the fireplace or stove. This will limit air supply and reduce the fire's     
intensity. Do not pour water into the fire place as the steam can cause damage.  Remove furniture that 
is situated near the fire place or stove. 

4.    Go outside. Wet down the roof and the area around your house. This will lessen the chances of 
sparks  igniting other combustibles like shrubs and trees. Keep the water  away from the         
chimney—wetting down a hot chimney could cause it to crack or even collapse. 

Wait for brigade assistance.    

Don't use your fireplace or woodstove until you've had a professional such as a fire-place or woodstove installer 
or a chimney cleaner come out and inspect the chimney.  
 

 

http://www.dfes.wa.gov.au
http://life.familyeducation.com/fire-prevention/home-repairs/47811.html
http://life.familyeducation.com/buying-a-house/personal-finance/47227.html
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Cranbrook Motocross Season Opener Come 

& Try Day 
 

Does your child (or you) enjoy the thrill of motorbike riding? Do you want to improve your riding skills beyond the railway 

tracks, 4wd tracks or farm paddocks? If so have you considered joining a Motorcycling WA affiliated club? How about 

checking out Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club season opener Come & Try Day on Saturday 9th April, or junior  

coaching (4-16years) with John Young on Saturday 16th April, and for those keen to travel further afield check out the  

Classic Motocross at Darkan on Sunday 17th April. 
 

Motocross is the off-road sport for you if slamming whoops, carving berms and flying high over jumps is your idea of fun. 

One of the most popular motorcycling sports, motocross is run on tracks shaped from natural terrain and produces fast, 

close and exciting racing. 
 

Cranbrook Motocross Come & Try Day is open to all motocross riders (from 4 years on two wheeler motorbikes and 

from 5 years on quad bikes). You will need protective footwear, goggles and a helmet to take part. Plus it‟s free if you have 

never ridden at a Motorcycling WA affiliated track before! 
 

Pits open at 7am, motorbike examination and rider sign on 7:30am to 8:45am and riding starts at 9am. Please remember 

that every rider needs to participate with flag duties, so please make sure you bring along a volunteer helper. Canteen  

available and spectators are encouraged to come and join in on the action, a great day out for the whole family. If you have 

any inquires please visit our website www.cranbrookmx.com or contact our club secretary Dallis 98268050. 

Notes from Eticup 

I wonder if the Kojonup Roads Board have forgotten us    
altogether, or do they wish us to continue travelling on our 
bush tracks up to our knees in slush in winter and without a 
drink for a twenty mile stretch for man or beast in the      
summer. One half of the teams which pay cart licenses to 
the board from here do not travel more than 15 miles on the 
main road and others not more than 5 miles, so that some 
local return for our money is certainly due to us. We have to 
travel 30 miles over a bush track before we can reach the 
Albany road at Gordon Bridge. This track was cleared in 
1869 by a few of the settlers, among whom were Mr Graham 
and Mr P Garrity, at their own expense and a few pounds 
were subscribed for a well about 10 miles from the Gordon. 
This was sufficient accommodation for the few teams which 
travelled the road in those days, but now that there is a large 
increase of traffic it is useless except for a month or two in 
the earlier part of the summer. Were £20 spent on a tank at 
this place it would be sufficient for some time to come, while 
£40 to make a crossing over a creek twelve miles from here 
and impassable in winter, and likewise in summer after a 
thunderstorm, is also urgently required, as there is no means 
of avoiding it, and getting bogged in it is a frequent          
occurrence. I notice by the Government Gazette, that the 
Kojonup Board has certain roads in its neighbourhood    
declared ‗minor roads‘ while this road which is in constant 
use has been overlooked. It is to be hoped the board will 
turn their attention our way and have the following road   
declared: Starting from the south West Corner of S.O.L. 7-
31; from thence in a straight line to Cooranup, Mr John   
Annice‘s place; and thence along the present track to the 
Gordon Bridge, passing the three mile pool and Graham‘s 
Well. To this and to the £60 expenditure I have mentioned 
we are justly entitled. 

We seem to have been asleep in this part of W.A. Every 

other part is going ahead with railways and telegraphs, but 

here we never bestir ourselves and let our wants be known. 

Firstly a telegraph line from here to Kojonup is badly wanted. 

If we wish to send a telegram we have a 20 mile ride; and as      

the population is increasing this inconvenience is greatly felt.  

The line would undoubtedly pay as the Albany-Beverley line 
passes right through the settlement which is centrally      
situated, surrounded by beautiful lands and bound to      
become a flourishing town shortly. Then we want a medical 
officer within a reasonable distance, the nearest being at the 
Williams 80 miles off. In case of sickness we have to ride to 
Kojonup and send a telegram, and the chance the is the 
doctor may be 60 or 60 miles away and not likely to return 
and reach us for a few days – within which time our sick may 
be dead for want of attention. If there were a medical officer 
and Doctor combined stationed sat Kojonup, who could hold 
a consultation at Eticup occasionally, it would exactly suit 
our requirements. It is to be hoped the settler‘s will bestir 
themselves and make known their wants to their member in 
sufficient time for him to obtain the necessary information 
before the session. A police station is much wanted here; 
now that the place is growing in importance we cannot do 
without it. 

We have a mistress at last for our school, which opened on 
Monday February 15, when only 12 scholars mustered.  
Today I am glad to see the scholar‘s number 17.  The   
scholars seem to be progressing favourably under the care 
of Miss Mary E Gegg. We are very short of school furniture, 
however clock,etc which we hope will soon be provided. 

Mr Cheesewright and Mr H Angove passed through here last 
week on their way to Albany inspecting the line and taking a 
series of sketches. They took several scenes of homesteads 
and buildings here. Mr Angove‘s party are boring for water 
on the line and are expected to reach this in five or six 
weeks. 

We have had a few thunderstorms which have not put much 
water in the pools, but have stopped some troublesome 
bushfires. The weather is very changeable; excessive heat 
and coolness alternating. 

In sporting there is, I hear, a cricket match with Kojonup in 
prospect. We have two horses also in training for the Albany 
races – Mr Lott‘s Belle Mahone and Mr a Nelson‘s Fanny – 
but as for their prospects of winning, I cannot say anything 
certain. 

Eticup March 15 

Broomehill Historical News 

The West Australian Tuesday 30 March 1886 

 

http://www.cranbrookmx.com
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KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB  NEWS. 
Our March meeting was at  Shirley Brokenshire‟s Home.  Shirley‟s garden never ceases to amaze. Shirley has 

several unusual knick-knacks throughout, creating a very quirky  & interesting garden, she utilizes items that 

many of us  would never think of using. The latest addition to her garden is 2 wishing wells ,made from  

recycled tyres and painted, these look quite at home amongst her other treasures. 
 

Competitions weren‟t as well supported this month, I guess we can blame the hot weather for that, however 

My Best Flower class always seems to be popular with most members being able to find something to exhibit, 

the overall results as follows  -: FLORAL ART: 1. Helen Bignell,  2. Barb Groves,  3. Maxine Potter.     

FLOWERS: 1. Gerry Watson, 2. Francine Caldwell,  3. Gerry Watson.   TREE or SHRUB: No entries.  MY 

BEST FLOWER: 1. Norma White,   2.Ailsa Thomas,   3. Barb Groves. FRUIT or VEG: 1. Lorraine Poett,  2. 

Lorraine Poett,  3. Norma White.  POT PLANT: 1. Shirley Brokenshire.                 

The raffle was won by Shirley Brokenshire .                                                   
 

As mentioned last month we had applied to stage THE GREAT SOUTHERN IRIS CHAMPIONSHIP at the 

Katanning show, this has been approved by the WA Horticultural Society, so please anyone out there that 

grows Irises make an effort to help make this worthwhile.                 

      

A floral art workshop will be conducted in the Arts & Crafts rooms on April 19th  at 1.30, this will be open to 

anyone who is interested NOT just Garden Club Members. 
 

April‟s meeting will be at Maxine Potter‟s home on April 12th at 1.30pm, Maxine is at 15 Marmion St in  

Katanning.        

                                                                                                                       

Don‟t forget to plant  your sweet-peas any time from now to Anzac Day. Get bulbs ready , tulips and hyacinths 

can be placed in the crisper section of the fridge for 6-8 weeks  prior to planting. 

This is all for this month, will look forward to seeing members & visitors at Maxine‟s. 

Cheers ,  Ailsa. 
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Broomehill and Holland Track  
Souvenirs For Sale  

 

 Holland Track mug $5.00;  

 Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00;  

 Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to  Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5 different routes $15.00; 

 Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to Perth,  
includes 6 postcards $10.00;    

 Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994 book, includes class photographs through the years $7.00;  

 Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 1979 book $2.50; 

 USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994; 
Broomehill and the Great Southern Railway brochure; Holland Track, Broome Hill to Bayley’s Rush brochure; includes photos and 

information about Broomehill. 
 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 0488944416 or email 
broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its 
residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback 
on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do 
this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration  
offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

For all methods, please include your name and contact details so 
we are able to respond to you. 

For Sale 
MISCELLANOUS –  
Bar stool, wooden legs, black vinyl padded seat, $5.00. 
Bar stool, steel legs, orange vinyl padded seat, $5.00. 
Photo frames, various sizes, .50c to $3.00. 
Travel bags/cases, various sizes & colours, $1.00 to $4.00. 
Pillow with new covering, $4.00. 
Monier crock-pot slow cooker, $8.00. 
Electric kettle, white, automatic shut off, cordless, $5.00. 
Jars of assorted buttons, $2.00 to $3.00. 
Cooper wall hanging, gondola design, $5.00. 
Cooper wall hanging, vase of flowers design, $5.00. 

MEN’S –  
Cricket/bowl pants, white, size 14, .50c. 
Piping Hot pants, navy, size 12, $1.00. 
Piping Hot jacket, long sleeve, zip up front, 2 pockets, beige, size 

14, $1.00. 
G. Boots Sweat jacket, with hood, zip up front, blue with navy 

strips, size 12, $1.00. 
Millers Jacket, sleeveless, blue, 2 pockets, zip up front, size M, 

$1.00. 
Unit jumper, long sleeve, black, hood, front pocket, size S, .50c. 
LADIES –  
New scarf/shawl, gold & white, with fringe, ticketed price $10.00, 

our price $1.00. 
Adrenalin wet suit, short sleeve, zip up front, black & burgundy, 

size 14, $1.00. 
Just Jeans cape, sleeveless, zip up front, 2 pockets, grey & white 

checks, wool blend, lined, size L, $1.00. 
Pink Panther winter pyjamas, 2 piece, pink, size S, $1.00. 
Millers pants, pink, 2 pockets, size 20, $1.00. 
Saga pants, burgundy, 5 pockets, size 10, $1.00. 
Saga jacket, burgundy, zip up front, size 12, $1.00. 
CHILDREN’S –  
Broomehill primary school jumpers, sizes 4 to 14, .50c to $3.00 

each. 
Broomehill primary school jackets, sleeveless, size 14, $4.00 each. 
Saint Patrick’s primary school jumper, size 4, .50c. 
Bratz dress, short sleeve, blue with pink spots, size 10, $1.00. 
Saddle Club pants, brown, size 8, $1.00. 
Ben 10 jacket, long sleeve, zip up front, green, size 6, $1.00. 
Charlie & Me jacket, sleeveless, press stud & zip up front, lined, 

white, size 3, .50c. 
Kiwi Casual t-shirt, short sleeve, green, size 10, $1.00. 
Piping Hot shirt, long sleeve, green strips 1 pocket, size 10, $1.00. 

 
Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or phone Carole 

0488944416 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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We are all looking for better health and with this  nutritional based 

company you can achieve anything.   
Feel your best, look your best, be your best and have the vitality to 

enjoy life. 
For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or  email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm.  

 

Clothing and shoes priced .20 to $1.00.  

Bargain boxes of last year’s clothes, kitchen ware, 

toys & much more – 20 cents each. 4.5kg bag of large 

or small cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, garage and 

household use. Come in and pick up an elegant outfit,  

jewellery or gift for someone special on Mother‟s Day.  
 

Watch for our „Op-Shop open‟ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill. After hours inquiries contact Carole 

0488944416.  

Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 

T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 

 

Cafe Hours—12.00noon—2.30pm Wed, Thurs 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 

WRAPS—SALADS—TURKISH BREADS 

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 

Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 

Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$4.50
/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 

Tim Chapman 

0427 857 552 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL‟S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I‟LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 
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3969 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‟s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 

Water Carting 
 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

 
APRIL 

2 BH MONSTER AUCTION 

3 BEYOND GARDENS 

3 TA GOLF BUSY BEE 

10 TAMBELLUP TWILIGHT TUNES 

13 TA KIDS ARCHERY 

15 TA FISH & CHIPS 

16 TA GOLF OPEN DAY 

17 TA LIONS BIGGEST BBQ 

20 TA KIDS DANCE 

21 COUNCIL MEETING 

25 ANZAC DAY 

 

MAY 

1 TA GOLF CLINIC 
8 MOTHERS DAY 

26 BH BIGGEST MORNING TEA 

 

JUNE 

6 FOUNDATION DAY LONG    

 WEEKEND 


